St. Paul’s Episcopal Church
25 Church Street
Prince Frederick, MD 20678

May 9, 2023

Mr. Henry Harris

Executive Director

Strategic Music Partnerships
P.O Box 1075

Oxon Hill, MD 20750

Dear Mr. Harris,

We, the undersigned, with this letter, donate to Strategic Music Partnerships the FCC license for
WMIS-LP FM 102.1, the broadcasting equipment for same in our possession, including the
antennae, and other items in our studio that may assist you. We will not be held liable for any
damages resulting from the removal of this equipment from St. Paul’s Episcopal Church and its
future use. Additionally, any fees associated with transferring our FCC license to Strategic Music
Partnerships must be borne by Strategic Music Partnerships.

If the above conditions are agreeable to you, please sign and date the acceptance below and
return it to Mr. Stuart McLean at stustang05@gmail.com.

Sincerely,

Rev. R. Matthew Humm, Church Rector
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The terms as described above are acceptable to me.
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Signature Date




